LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



12th June, 2006


Briefing commenced:
  9.35 a.m.

"
ended:
10.15 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - Leader of the Council (in the Chair)


B. Spicer - Chief Executive 


Councillor Lancaster - Deputy Leader of the Council 



Councillor Antrobus - Lead Member for Planning 
}


Councillor Cullen - Executive Support Member

} 


M. Sykes - Director of Housing and Planning

} For Item 2


S. Lee - Director of Engineering



}


M. Hodgson - Group Leader (Development Control)
}


D. Brown - Head of Community Safety


S. Wildman - Director of Marketing and Communications


M. Vickers - Head of Customer Services


C. Inchbold - Assistant Head of Services (Regeneration, Strategy 



and Co-ordination)


P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Minutes of 5th June, 2006
	Agreed. 



	2.
	Peel Green Roundabout and Port Salford Proposals
	Representatives of Peel Holdings p.l.c. explained the highway proposals in respect of (a) the Peel Green roundabout and (b) the proposed Port Salford development.

The proposals were discussed, with particular reference to -

(a)
their effect on junction 11 of the M60 motorway; and

(b)
the disadvantages of constructing a new highway  to the Trafford Centre.

Alternative proposals were also discussed.



	3.
	Jobshop Advice Network
	The Leader of the Council approved the acceptance of a tender for the provision of the Jobshop Advice Network in the City.



	4.
	INTERREG III B
	The Assistant Head of Service (Regeneration, Strategy and Co-ordination) submitted a report on an invitation for bids under the Atlantic Arc programme of INTERREG III B. 

AGREED:
THAT a bid be not submitted under the current round of the programme; and that the Leader of the Council and the Assistant Head of Service meet with Councillor Sheehy on this matter.



	5.
	Marketing Update
	The Director of Marketing and Communications reported on -

(a)
a teenage murder and suicide;

(b)
evaluation of the Hope Hospital campaign;

(c)
Local Government Employee of the Year; and

(d)
French market at The Lowry.



	6.
	Chief Executive’s Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
work on the Greater Manchester City Strategy;

(b)
Northern Way bid arrangements;

(c)
Centre for Economic Inclusion;

(d)
a recent fatality;

(e)
an attack on a girl in the Brookhouse area;

(f)
the good work being undertaken by the G.M.P. Area Commander; and

(g)
the B.B.C. relocation decision, which was due to be made on 15th June, 2006.
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